

## المدرسة العالمية الاميركية THE UNIVERSAL AMERICAN SCHOOL

Tel. (+965) 1822 827 / 822 UAS | Fax (+965) 2261 5007/ 8 P.O.Box: 17035 Code 72451 Khaldiya, Kuwait Email: eagles@uas.edu.kw website: www.uas.edu.kw



January 16, 2022

Re-Enrollment 7<sup>th</sup> Letter
REMINDER

Dear Parents,

The Universal American School Administration would like to remind you that <u>re-enrollment for the upcoming Academic Year, 2022-23, has been open for UAS students and their siblings from December 1, 2021 until January 31, 2022. New enrollment for Nursery/KG1 for the Academic Year, 2022-23 is open, until seats are filled.</u>

UAS Administration invites you to <u>fill out the re-enrollment forms available at the Admissions</u>

Office or at our website www.uas.edu.kw and submit them to the Admissions Office with the payment, before January 31, 2022 in order to reserve a seat for your son/daughter for the next academic year.

Our primary interest is to retain current students in good standing, therefore it is imperative for parents to re-enroll their children during the above mentioned period. We need to place students in their proper classes for the next academic school year based on their individual needs and interests.

During the above mentioned period, only UAS students and their siblings have the opportunity for enrollment. After January 31, 2022, UAS students who have not re-enrolled will be considered on the same basis as non UAS students. From February 1, 2022, applications of non UAS students will also be accepted for 2022-23 enrollment consideration. The school administration will not be held responsible to reserve your son/daughter's space after this date.

## Please note that:

- Re-enrollment is available for the 2022-23 academic year only for those students who have completed their tuition in full for the current year, 2021-22.
- Re-enrollment of students who are on academic/attendance/behavioral probation cannot be guaranteed until further review of their status.

Sincerely,

Nora Al Ghanim

Owner/Director







## المدرسة العالمية الاميركية THE UNIVERSAL AMERICAN SCHOOL



الكويت في: 16 يناير 2022

الكتاب السابع لإعادة التسجيل (للتذكير)

السادة / أولياء الأمور الكرام

تحية طيبة وبعد،

تود إدارة المدرسة العالمية الأميركية تذكيركم بأن باب إعادة التسجيل مفتوح للطلبة المستمرين معنا للعام الدراسي القادم 2023/2022 وكذلك التسجيل الجديد لأشقائهم الراغبين بالالتحاق بالمدرسة، كما نود تذكيركم بأن باب التسجيل مفتوح للطلبة الجدد من مرحلتي التمهيدي والروضة الأول للعام الدراسي القادم 2023/2022.

وبالتالي تدعوكم إدارة المدرسة لتعبئة الاستمارات الخاصة بإعادة التسجيل المتوفرة في مكتب التسجيل أو على موقعنا الالكتروني www.uas.edu.kw وتسليمها مع رسم إعادة التسجيل إلى مكتب التسجيل قبل 31 يناير 2022؛ وذلك لضمان حجز مكان لابنكم/ لابنتكم للعام الدراسي القادم 2023/2022.

وتنوه إدارة المدرسة العالمية الأميركية بأنها حريصة كل الحرص على إعطاء الأولوية التامة لطلبتها وأشقائهم خلال الفترة المخصصة لهم والمشار إليها أعلاه، وترجو من السادة أولياء أمور الطلبة المستمرين للعام الدراسي القادم التعاون معنا وذلك بحجز مكان لأبنائهم وتسجيل أشقائهم للعام الدراسي القادم خلال الفترة المحددة أعلاه حتى نتمكن من توفير متطلبات طلبتنا للعام الدراسي القادم بغرض الوصول بهم إلى أرقى مستويات التعليم لأن ذلك يتطلب منا التحضير مسبقا وبشكل منظم. كما نود تنبيهكم إلى أن إدارة المدرسة لن تكون مسؤولة عن توفير مكان لابنكم /ابنتكم بعد الفترة المحددة، حيث أن باب التسجيل للطلبة الجدد والمحولين من مدارس أخرى سوف يفتح يوم 2022/2/1 وبالتالي ستتساوى الفرص بين طلابنا وأشقائهم وبين الطلبة الجدد المحولين من مدارس أخرى أو من خارج البلاد في تأمين مقعد دراسي للعام القادم.

برجاء العلم بأنه لإتمام عملية إعادة التسجيل يشترط ما يلي:

- الالتزام بسداد كافة الرسوم الدراسية المستحقة للعام الدراسي الحالي 2022/2021.
- ألا يكون الطالب من ضـمن الطلبة المقيدين على عقد أكاديمي، عقد سلوكي أو عقد التزام بالحضـور (Academic/Behavior/Attendance Probation) لحين قيام إدارة المدرسـة بإعادة النظر في تقييمه واتخاذ القرار المناسب.

مع أطيب التمنيات لكم جميعا بدوام الصحة والعافية.

فر رم العالم نورة عبد العزيز محمد ثنيان العالم صاحبة المدرسة/ المدير الإداري



